
I am writing in opposition of HB3063. 
 
It is clear that the measles 'emergency' is a way to push an agenda of anti-choice.  This is a slippery 

slope that I, as an Oregonian, am unable to comprehend Oregon heading down.  The right to choose 

what is injected into your child should be every parents right; call it whatever exemption you would 
like.  Taking away our freedom to provide for our children violates so many personal rights.   
 
The risks of this vaccine far outweigh any alleged benefits.  If vaccines work so well it should not be 
worrisome that 2.6% of Oregon elects not to vaccinate. 
 
I have two unvaccinated children, one of whom is public school aged.  I would remove her from the 
public education systems should this pass, and I know many of my peers who would do the same.  This 

would be a large revenue loss for the schools in the state, which we know are already heavily 
underfunded.  
 
I could quote many medical studies and research that supports my informed choice not to vaccinate, 

however, I believe those have already been submitted and probably discounted.  So, even if you are 
discounting millions of children here and in other countries who are vaccine damaged, please do not 

ignore the right of freedoms this bill out take away.   
 
Please do what is right for Oregonians and allow them to make medical decisions for their children.   
 
Sincerely, 
Georgina Jones 
1419 9th St. 
Astoria, OR 97103 
Clatsop County 
 
 


